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animals held or used for research, 
teaching, or other activities supported 
by Federal awards. The recipient shall 
comply with the guidelines described 
in the Department of Health and 
Human Services Publication No. [NIH] 
86–23, ‘‘Guide for the Care and Use of 
Laboratory Animals,’’ or succeeding 
revised editions. (This guide is avail-
able from the Office for Protection 
from Research Risks, Office of the Di-
rector, National Institutes of Health, 
Building 31, Room 4B09, Bethesda, MD 
20892, or from the Office of Illness and 
Injury Prevention Programs, HS–13/ 
Germantown Building, U.S. Depart-
ment of Energy, 1000 Independence Av-
enue, SW., Washington, DC 20585–1290). 

[60 FR 5841, Jan. 31, 1995, as amended at 71 
FR 68730, Nov. 28, 2006] 

§ 602.11 Funding. 
(a) The project period during which 

DOE expects to provide support for an 
approved project under this part shall 
generally not exceed 3 years and may 
exceed 5 years only if DOE makes a re-
newal award or otherwise extends the 
award. The project period shall be spec-
ified on the Notice of Financial Assist-
ance Grant (DOE Form 4600.1). 

(b) Each budget period of an award 
under this part shall generally be 12 
months and may be as much as 24 
months, as DOE deems appropriate. 

§ 602.12 Cost sharing. 
Cost sharing is not required, nor will 

it be considered, as a criterion in the 
evaluation and selection process unless 
otherwise provided under § 602.9(d)(5). 

§ 602.13 Limitation of DOE liability. 
Awards made under this part are sub-

ject to the requirement that the max-
imum DOE obligation to the recipient 
is the amount shown in the Notice of 
Financial Assistance Award as the 
amount of DOE funds obligated. DOE 
shall not be obligated to make any ad-
ditional, supplemental, continuation, 
renewal, or other award for the same or 
any other purpose. 

§ 602.14 Fee. 
(a) Notwithstanding 10 CFR part 600, 

a fee may be paid, in appropriate cir-
cumstances, to a recipient that is a 

small business concern, as qualified 
under the criteria and size standards of 
13 CFR part 121, in order to permit the 
concern to participate in the Epidemi-
ology and Other Health Studies Finan-
cial Assistance Program. Whether or 
not it is appropriate to pay a fee shall 
be determined by the contracting offi-
cer, who shall, at a minimum, apply 
the following guidelines: 

(1) Whether the acceptance of an 
award will displace other work that the 
small business is currently engaged in 
or committed to assume in the near fu-
ture; or 

(2) Whether the acceptance of an 
award will, in the absence of paying a 
fee, cause substantial financial distress 
to the business. In evaluating financial 
distress, the contracting officer shall 
balance current displacement against 
reasonable future benefit to the com-
pany. (If the award will result in the 
beneficial expansion of the existing 
business base of the company, then no 
fee would generally be appropriate.) 
Fees shall not be paid to other entities 
except as a deviation from 10 CFR part 
600, nor shall fees be paid under awards 
in support of conferences. 

(b) To request a fee, a small business 
concern shall submit with its applica-
tion a written self-certification that it 
is a small business concern qualified 
under the criteria and size standards in 
13 CFR part 121. In addition, the appli-
cation must state the amount of fee re-
quested for the entire project period 
and the basis for requesting the 
amount and must also state why pay-
ment of a fee by DOE would be appro-
priate. 

(c) If the contracting officer deter-
mines that payment of a fee is appro-
priate under paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion, the amount of fee shall be that 
determined to be reasonable by the 
contracting officer. The contracting of-
ficer shall, at a minimum, apply the 
following guidelines in determining the 
fee amount: 

(1) The fee base shall include the esti-
mated allowable cost of direct salaries 
and wages and allocable fringe bene-
fits. This fee base shall exclude all 
other direct and indirect costs. 

(2) The fee amount expressed as a 
percentage of the appropriate fee base, 
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pursuant to paragraph (c)(1) of this sec-
tion, shall not exceed the percentage 
rate of fee that would result if a Fed-
eral agency contracted for the same 
amount of salaries, wages, and allo-
cable fringe benefits under a cost reim-
bursement contract. 

(3) Fee amounts, determined pursu-
ant to paragraphs (c)(1) and (c)(2) of 
this section, shall be appropriately re-
duced when: 

(i) Advance payments are provided; 
and/or 

(ii) Title to property acquired with 
DOE funds vests in the recipient (10 
CFR part 600). 

(d) Notwithstanding 10 CFR part 600, 
any fee awarded shall be a fixed fee and 
shall be payable on an annual basis in 
proportion to the work completed, as 
determined by the contracting officer, 
upon satisfactory submission and ac-
ceptance by DOE of the progress re-
port. If the project period is shortened 
due to termination, or the project pe-
riod is not fully funded, the fee shall be 
reduced by an appropriate amount. 

§ 602.15 Indirect cost limitations. 
Awards issued under this part for 

conferences and scientific/technical 
meetings will not include payment for 
indirect costs. 

§ 602.16 National security. 
Activities under the Epidemiology 

and Other Health Studies Financial As-
sistance Program are not expected to 
involve classified information (i.e., Re-
stricted Data, Formerly Restricted 
Data, National Security Information). 
However, if in the opinion of the recipi-
ent or DOE such involvement becomes 
expected prior to the closeout of the 
award, the recipient or DOE shall no-
tify the other in writing immediately. 
If the recipient believes any informa-
tion developed or acquired may be clas-
sified, the recipient shall not provide 
the potentially classified information 
to anyone, including DOE officials with 
whom the recipient normally commu-
nicates, except the Director, Office of 
Classification, and shall protect such 
information as if it were classified 
until notified by DOE that a deter-
mination has been made that it does 
not require such handling. Correspond-
ence that includes the specific informa-

tion in question shall be sent by reg-
istered mail to the U.S. Department of 
Energy, Attn: Director of Classifica-
tion, HS–90, P.O. Box A, Germantown, 
MD 20875. If the information is deter-
mined to be classified, the recipient 
may wish to discontinue the project, in 
which case the recipient and DOE shall 
terminate the award by mutual agree-
ment. If the award is to be terminated, 
all material deemed by DOE to be clas-
sified shall be forwarded to DOE in a 
manner specified by DOE for proper 
disposition. If the recipient and DOE 
wish to continue the award, even 
though classified information is in-
volved, the recipient shall be requested 
to obtain both personnel and facility 
security clearances through the Office 
of Security Operations for Head-
quarters awards or from the cognizant 
field office for awards obtained through 
DOE field organizations. Costs associ-
ated with handling and protecting any 
such classified information shall be ne-
gotiated at the time that the deter-
mination to proceed is made. 

[60 FR 5841, Jan. 31, 1995, as amended at 71 
FR 68730, Nov. 28, 2006] 

§ 602.17 Continuation funding and re-
porting requirements. 

(a) A recipient shall periodically re-
port to DOE on the project’s progress 
in meeting the project objectives of the 
award. The following types of reports 
shall be used: 

(1) Progress Reports. After issuance of 
an initial award, recipients must sub-
mit a satisfactory progress report to 
receive a continuation award for the 
remainder of the project period. The 
original and two copies of the required 
report must be submitted to the Office 
of Health, Safety and Security program 
manager 90 days prior to the antici-
pated continuation funding date. The 
report should include results of work 
to date and emphasize findings and 
their significance to the field, and any 
real or anticipated problems. The re-
port also should contain the following 
information: On the first page, provide 
the project title, principal investi-
gator/project director name, period of 
time the report covers, name and ad-
dress of recipient organization, DOE 
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